308 State Route 286, Unit #66

Seabrook, NH 03874
March 23, 2021
To the Board of Selectmen:

I am a summer resident of the Meadowstone community. | am writing to urge you to please reconsider
giving the Meadowstone residents their parking passes back.

I'm not sure where your complaints are coming from about trash on the beach and loud parties. Let me
assure you, 90% (if not more) of the residents of Meadowstone are 70 years of age or older. We are
home by 9pm most nights. To the best of my knowledge there are no families with children living there.
Have the full time beach residents considered that it could be the renters of all the cottages at the beach
with young families who are causing these problems that they are seeing? There are roughly 100
“couples” living at Meadowstone. Not everyone goes to the beach at the same time. Some never go to
the beach at all (like my husband). Our generation was brought up to respect other people’s property,
not to trash it.

The other issue is that we are paying a full year of taxes to the Town of Seabrook for the privilege of
living there 5 months of the year. What are we getting for our tax dolars? Other than fire protection |
can’t think of anything else.

As for spreading Corona Virus on the beach, | don’t think that’s probable. The beach is large enough for
social distancing, and by the time May 1% comes, most, if not all of Meadowstone residents will have
been fully vaccinated.

Please, we are all well repected residents at Meadowstone, not a bunch of rowdies. Please give us back
our parking privileges and let us enjoy the beach as we had expected to do when we purchased our
homes.

Respectfully submitted,
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Jean Ann Hatch



